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Fellow Quilters:

As I mentioned at our last meeting, 
the primary role of a board is fiduciary. We started 
the year by improving our financial processes by moving the bulk 
of our savings into a higher interest paying CD (thanks Debbie 
Z.)!

The board to voted to move our accounting to Quick Books on-
line. This streamlines everything from uploading receipts, 
documenting payments and even allowing reviews before reports 
are pulled. However, this software has a monthly fee of $35. So 
how can you help?

First, if you haven’t paid your dues already, please do so 
forthwith. Did you know our insurance is based on the number of 
members? Insurance is due by the end of September, and we 
need an accurate count.

Second, let’s make this October fundraiser a blowout! Donate 
items to sell (make sure items areindividually priced) and bring 
plenty of money to buy things (cash is best).

Finally, Debbie Zeller has asked to be relieved of her treasurer 
board role. We are looking for
her replacement whom she is willing to train on what’s expected.



OCTOBER FUNRAISER
BOUTIQUE AND GAME NIGHT

Please invite friends to attend to support this event. The 
proceeds from the Fundraiser support the programs and 
workshops that are offered by the guild

Remember to deliver your donations for the boutique to Julie Hasl, 
Jo Vroman, Rebecca Johnson or Deb Zeller. These items must be 
packaged and price for sale. Food items for the bakery table should
be delivered no later than 5:30pm on October 1st . These items 
must also be packaged and priced.
Doors for set open at 4:00pm. Attendees will be able to enter at 
6:00pm. Credit cards will be accepted but cash is always preferred.

Drop Off Locations:
Julie Hasl 3242 Carleton Street San Diego, CA 92106
Jo Vroman 525 Brotherton Road Escondido, CA 92025
Rebecca Johnson 3939 Via del Conquistador San Diego, CA 
92117
Deb Zeller 3419 Shawnee Road San Diego, CA 92037

WHEN:  OCTOBER 1 
(FIRST TUESDAY)
TIME:     6:00PM – 9:00PM
WHERE:  SOLEDAD CLUB

MUNCHIES, DRINKS, GAMES AND 
PRIZES!



2024 -2025

MEMBERSHIP

What do you love about belonging to Seaside Quilters Guild? 
Speakers? Workshops? Retreats? Bus Trips? Show and Tell? 
Time with friends? Give and Take Table? Refreshments? No 
matter what you like best, running a guild takes money for rent, 
insurance, speakers, etc.

Dues are $50.00 for the program year which runs from July 1-
June 30. There are three ways to pay your
dues:

1. You can pay online using a debit card, credit card, or   
PayPal. Go to https://seasidequiltersguild.com/

       and click on Home/membership.
       2.   You can pay in person by cash, check, or credit card         

at the next meeting on October 1
       3.   You can mail a check made out to Seaside Quilters 

Guild  to the Membership Chairman:
Ginny Pence

5215 Fino Drive
San Diego, CA 92124

If you have any questions, please contact Ginny Pence at 
dangpence@sbcglobal.net or 858-254-6418.

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/


2024 -2025

MEMBERSHIP
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NOVEMBER MEETING

November will be another fun month. Dru from Sew 
Treasured in Temecula will be bringing us an interesting 
talk about her journey to quilting. She will also be 
bringing in a Pop-up shop with fabric and unique notions. 
I hope everyone brings enough money to make some 
splurge purchases.

The day after the meeting we'll have a terrific workshop 
by our own Deborah Lancaster. We will be making 
quilted coats. We've had a lot of interest, but we still have 
room for a few more people. I know that the quilted coat I 
made myself last year from an old quilt is the most 
comfortable thing I wear all winter. Every time I wear it in 
public, I get a ton of compliments! If you haven't yet 
signed up, consider joining us in what will be a fun and 
profitable workshop.
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SEASIDE PROGRAMS 2025-2025

CHRIS BERNET IS OUR NEW PROGRAM LEADER 
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OUR ANNUAL TRIP TO ROAD TO CALIFORNIA WILL BE ON 
THURSDAY,  JANUARY 23, 2025

YOU WILL GET  DISCOUNT TICKETS.  PRICE DEPENDS ON 
NUMBER OF QUILTERS GO.  OKAY TO BRING FRIENDS

I HAVE REGISTERED OUR 
GUILD FOR THE ROAD TO 
CALIFORNIA.   I WOULD LIKE 
TO PUT DOWN A DEPOSIT FOR 
THE BUS BUT I NEED TO KNOW 
WHO WOULD LIKE TO JOIN US.  
PLEASE SEE GINNY AT 
THE MEMBERSHIP DESK 
AND SIGN UP!

SCHEDULE:
• 7:45 am Load bus
• 8:00 am  Bus leaves De Anza 

Cove Park, 3000 N.  
 Mission Bay Dr.

• 10:00 am Arrive at Road to 
California. Enjoy the quilt 
 show, vendors and have lunch 
on your own

• 3:45 pm Load bus
• 4 – 6pm Drive back to De 

Anza Cove Park
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WINNERS AT THE SEPTEMBER 
MEETING

UFO:     
 CAROL SIMPSON (GIFT CERT.) CINDY FEAGLE AND 
LOIS HEATH (GRANOLA

OPPORTUNITY – REBECCA JOHNSON

DOOR PRIZES 
CINDY FEAGLE, MARY ANDERSON, GLENDA DARIAN, 
GAYE LARSEN, SUE STEVENS, SALLY STOVALL, 
GINNY PENCE

CCSA: A fundraiser was held at California Fish Grill for 
CCSA. Debbie Zeller and Lois Heath were able to attend. The 
event was well attended and funded several items at the 
facility. Seaside will be having the major food drive at the January 
meeting. In the meantime, please collect and bring items for 
donation such as socks, toiletries, 'hotel' size items, shelf stable food 
items (pasta, ramen soups, canned goods, and reusable 
bags. Always check the 'discount' area of your grocery store to pick 
up items! Thank you for your consideration of others in this 
manner. --Stitchingly, Lois
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY OCTOBER BABIES
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BIRTHDAYS/ 
DOOR PRIZES

The following members 
are celebrating their 
birthday in  OCTOBER

HELEN HILLMAN IS TAKING 
OVER BIRTHDAYS AND DOOR 
PRIZES!

THANK YOU, PATTI FOR DOING 
IT ALL THESE YEARS!

DOOR PRIZES WILL NOT 
BE DONE AT THE 
OCTOBER MEETING.  

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
CAN BRING THEIR DOOR 
PRIZES TO THE 
NOVEMBER MEETING

PAULINE SAGER      10/9
CAROL SIMPSON   10/11
MARGE RENNER    10/25
CINDY FEAGLE      10/27
JULIE HASL       10/28
JULIA LYON       10/31



SEASIDE QUILT GUILD UFO CLUB

UFO CLUB
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It was so nice to see that some of you got UFOs 
finished over the summer break. Congratulations to 
the following UFO Club members who finished 
UFO’s: Chris B. (3), Joyce M. (2), Karen Z. (2), Judy 
U. (2), Cindy F. (3 and won granola), Lois H. (won 
granola) and Carol S. (won the Rosie’s $20 gift 
certificate). If you finish a UFO but can’t attend the 
meeting, please email Judy Uyemura a photo and I will 
put your name into the drawing. That’s how Carol won 
the gift certificate this month. All your drawing tickets 
were added to the Mega UFO Club drawing in June -
so you have more chances to win!

Since October is our FUNdraiser, we will not be having 
a drawing that night. Instead, we will have 2 separate 
drawings in November (one for October and one for 
November). Basically, you have an extra month to 
finish some UFO’s!

Sign ups started in September for UFO Club. Here is 
the list of current UFO Club members. You can also 
sign up next month too. Just visit Judy & Rebecca’s 
UFO club table.

Don’t forget to bring your October and November 
completed UFO’s to the November meeting. FYI, 3 
Linus tops count for one ticket into the drawing.

Judy & Rebecca
UFO Club Co-chairs
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SHOEBOX QUILT CHALLENGE
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Sit and Sew
Jo has made 
arrangements to use the 
fellowship hall at 
Tierrasanta Lutheran 
Church for Quilt til you
Wilt, from 10-3pm on the 
Second Monday of the 
Month. A fee of 
$5/person will be 
collected as a
donation to the church 
for the use of the facility. 

SIT AND SEW
Every 2nd Monday

It is recommended that participants bring their 
lunch as no eateries are within walking distance of 
the church. Several options, however, are in easy 
driving range. Ironing boards, iron and worktables 
will be provided.





VINA DE LESTONNAC RETREAT CENTER

SEPTEMBER QUILT 
RETREAT



VINA DE LESTONNAC RETREAT CENTER

SEPTEMBER QUILT 
RETREAT
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PROJECT LINUS 
OCTOBER 2024

OCTOBER 2023
PROJECT LINUS

PROJECT LINUS

October 15



2020

CHIT CHAT – 
COMFORT CARDS

Thanks to our Seaside Guild members, Chit Chat is off to a great start! A 
record sixteen people signed up to participate at our September meeting. It’s 
not easy to remember who your partner is, so here’s the list from our 
September meeting:

Roni Cripps-Phyllis Drewett
Debbie Zeller-Sally Stovall
Cindy Feagle-Jo Vroman
Despo Stevens-Julia Lyon
Pauline Sager-Janice Faulstich
Livia Nelson-Ginny Pence
Julie Hasl-Mary Anderson
Donna HogLE-Chris Winger

After you get together, let me know what did for your meet-up. I know a 
creative group like ours has some great ideas! I’ll see you in October, with 
another opportunity to make new friends and get to know one another better.
Janice

COMFORT CARDS

Joyce McCarthy will send a 
card to any member who 
needs support.

Please let her know @
Phone: 858-272-4871
Email: jtimeout@san.rr.com

Cards were sent to 

• Thelma Creamer 
welcoming her at her 
new rehab residence

mailto:jtimeout@san.rr.com
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OPPORTUNITY 
GIVE AND TAKE

Isn’t it amazing the treasures that can be found on the 
Give and Take Table?

Give and Take Table:-

Thank you to everyone that donated items and to everyone who 
purchased items.
(and thank you for taking your unpurchased items home.)
Phyllis Drewett

Thank you, Cindy Feagle, for volunteering to organized the 
Opportunity Offerings for 2024-25. Look for updates in the 
November Newsletter. 



PRIVATE SEASIDE QUILT 
GUILD  FACEBOOK

Seaside Quilt Guild Facebook (private) Members desiring to join 
the Facebook Group - if you request membership and are not 
'granted' within a couple days, please messenger me with a detail 
about the most recent meeting not readily available. The banner has 
been updated with the new Meeting times. Enjoy the inspirations 
from members and meetings! --Stitchingly, Lois

HISTORY: Various items have been updated for History and reside 
on the private Facebook page Seaside Quilt Guild - San 
Diego Use the Media and Files tabs (just under the little profile 
pictures of members) to access this information. If there are other 
items you have or would like to see posted, please send a pdf of the 
file or jpeg of pictures. --Stitchingly, Lois

https://www.facebook.com/groups/224317764272256/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/224317764272256/
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Donna Hogle’s friend 
makes these small iron 
holders.  Jo Vroman 
bought one and likes it.  
If you want one contact 
Donna Hogle  at 619-
642-9202

TRAVEL TO HAMILTON FOR RETREAT   
OCTOBER 22-25, 2024



24

VISIONS MSEUM

LATINE ENTRETEJIDA / INTERWOVEN



Meetings:
This month’s meeting:Tuesday, 
October 1, 2024

5:30 PM Social Time
6:00 PM Meeting Starts

Newsletter:
Our newsletter is published monthly by 
Seaside Quilters for our members and San 
Diego area guilds.

The normal cutoff date for submissions to the 
newsletter is the 15th of each month. 

Mail your submissions to Debbie Murbach 
email: debinkodesigns@gmail.com

Members are encouraged to submit 
information about tips; upcoming quilt shows; 
quilt shops visited; special recipes; or reviews 
of new books. Seaside Quilters reserves the 
right to edit articles for space. The 
information presented herein is for the 
education and benefit of our members.

Board Meetings
Guild board meetings will be held on the 
Monday preceding our guild meetings from 
4:30 to 5:30pm on Zoom.
WEBSITE
https://seasidequiltersguild.com/

FACEBOOK:
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-
Quilters/110905575667120

INSTAGRAM:
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_i
n_san_diego/

We welcome members & guests alike who 
love quilts or enjoy making them.
Our Annual Membership dues are $50.00
Guest Fee is $5.00 per meeting

Seaside Board Members 2024-2025

Elected Officers
President Sue Steven
V.P.                      Jo Vroman
Corresponding Secretary/
Comfort & Joy Joyce McCarthy
Recording Secretary Chris Wringer
Treasurer/ Budget Debra Zeller 

 Appointed Officers
2024-2025 Programs Helen Hillman,  Chris 

 Bernet
Historian Lois Heath
Parliamentarian / 
Bylaws Chair                     Linda Duggan, Lois
 Heath, Sue Steven

Committees
FUN RAISER NIGHT Jo Vroman

Block of the Month Mary Anderson
UFO Club  Judy Uyemara, 

 Rebecca Johnson
Door Prizes  Helen Hillman
Give & Take Table Phyllis Drewett
Hospitality  Cynthia Lyons-Dailard
Membership  Helen Hillman, 
  Beth Bertsch
Quilt Challenge Carol Simpson 
Newsletter  Debbie Murbach
Opportunity of the Month Cindy Feagle
Project Linus Linda Duggan
Quilting Sisters Barbie Lorenz
Webmaster  Chris Bernet
  Chris Winger

Other Activities & Charity Projects
CCSA  Lois Heath
Old Town / History Quilting Ginny Pence, Patt 

 Seitas
Retreat Coordinator: Sally Stovall
SCCQG  Chris Bernet,
  Rebecca Johnson
Toy Drive/
Snowman Contact Mary Ann Moga
Visions Museum of Debbie Murbach
Textile Art

https://seasidequiltersguild.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Seaside-Quilters/110905575667120
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_in_san_diego/
https://www.instagram.com/seaside_quilters_in_san_diego/

